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ZION CANYON ARTS & HUMANITIES COUNCIL



Z-Arts Board & Retreat Minutes

Home of Nancy Goodell

Saturday, February 22, 2014

Call to Order/Introductions

Attendance

Charlotte Vaillancourt, Nancy Goodell, Nancy Guardabascio, Luci Brantley, Vicki Bell, Niles Ritter, Gail Alger, Joe Pitti, Gigi Krause, Chip Chapman, Carol Bold, Susan Chapman, Sarah Jeffreys,  

Facilitator – Elise West

Nancy Goodell introduced Elise West who will be the facilitator for the Retreat today.  She shared a brief bio introducing her as a musician and a composer. She served as a recruiter for an airline in Salt Lake during her career.
Approval of November 11, 2013 Minutes
Chip MOVED to accept the November 11, 2013 board minutes. Nancy Guardabascio SECONDED the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
NEW BUSINESS

· Brief Program Chair Reports 

· Film – Sarah Jeffreys

· Looking at the possibility of doing outdoor films. We have access to a projector; need to find a location and a sheet.

· Other ideas: Start earlier; provide an intro; schedule a film every month on the same day every month, i.e. the third Friday; show documentaries with a foreign film throw to change the genres.

· Sarah will be out of the country for ten weeks during the summer; will need a volunteer to help with films during that time. 

· Proposing to show a silent film “Ramona” that has been re-mastered and retranslated.  This is collaboration between ZCFI and Z-Arts. 

· Nancy Goodell will post “Ramona” on the NowPlaying Utah site for any possible block bookings.

· Joe asked if the funding for “Ramona” could be shared between performing arts and film.

· Joe can provide the contact information for Jim Spensen and his presentation on “Oh Brother, where art thou?. 
· Humanities – Gigi Krause

· Next speaker is Kate Holbrook on March 8th.  

· Community Dinner is a commitment; looking at April, no date scheduled yet. Possible locations the Springdale gazebo or behind Larry McKown’s home in Rockville. 

· The draft of the humanities grant submission for 2014-was submitted the first of February and she has heard back from UHC with their suggestions.

· The proposal is for historical walking tours starting with Virgin in September, Rockville in October and Springdale in November. 

· Michael Plyler will speak for Springdale; Jack Burns will speak for Grafton; and a historian from Virgin will speak for Virgin. 

· Springdale is in the process of creating a historic society; talk with Tom Dansie. Rockville also has a historic society.  Suggested that Gigi partner with these societies.

· Maybe incorporate a scavenger hunt for the younger kids. Any prizes must be funded from Z-Arts budget.

· Identify markers to be included in the booklet.

· Video the tours to be inventoried in the Z-Arts library.

· These tours will be outside the Community Center; do we need to be concerned about securing an event liability policy. Gigi will check with Michael Plyler of ZCFI.

· There will be a contest to design a logo. Was originally looking at using high school students but will now open it up to the community.  An award of $100 for the best logo.

· Literary – Niles Ritter

· In March he is planning on announcing the opening of the writing contest.  There will be a different theme for all contestants i.e. The Blue Tree of Curiosity.

· The contest is open to residents of Washington County and will offer the same divisions as last year. 

· Awards will be the same and will include the judges’ choice award again. Niles will talk to Peter Stempel regarding a possible donation towards the awards.

· Niles is moving everything up a month to ensure that the school students can be involved.  The deadline for submissions will be April 18 with the Awards Ceremony scheduled for May 9.
· May include a “Battle of the Bards” at the awards ceremony.
· Next literary event is scheduled for April 11 – Hal Ackerman “Stein, Stung”

· Niles is still working on partnerships with SUU and Danielle Dubrasky. They are finalizing their schedules and should have a better idea of any collaboration next month.

· Performing Arts – Nancy Guardabascio/Joe Pitti

· Decision on Greek Theatre – Joe encouraged the board to continue the presentation of the Greek Theatre.  Past performances have had attendances of over 180 people; we do bus in the high school students but it is a valuable outreach. He and Mark will take care of all the arrangements and the management. Dixie University is willing to partner and will waive the rental fee and help with advertising.

· Chip MOVED that Z-Arts enter into a contract to bring the Greek Theatre back for the 2014-15 fiscal year.  Luci SECONDED the motion. The motion passed unanimously. 

· Tom Pandolfi Report-- 61 in attendance; ticket income of $635; performance fee of $2000; piano tuning $75; net income $560.

· 2014-15 Proposed budget of $8600; proposed income of $9000. 

· 2014-15 Proposed Programming:  Greek Theatre $2000, this years performance will be Hecuba, starting times moved up an hour; Canyon Music Festival $1000, pays for two musicians each day, because we are regranting to the Town of Springdale all that is required from us is the financial support; “Ramona” $500; Joy to the World $500, this will require set up; Annual Gala $500; Flamenco $2000, includes dancers, music, and vocals, Under the Eaves will provide two nights lodging, to be funded by $1000 from Westaf and $1000 from Onstage; Pianist $2000, still looking for an artist, to be funded $1000 from Westaf and $600 from Onstage;  Opera $100, performing in Springdale satisfies the Outreach necessary for their grant; Flute Performances no cost.

· Visual Arts – Carol Bold

· “Untitled” a display from Utah Arts and Museums is the next gallery show. It is an interactive show. Valerie Orlemann will take down on the 27th and the new show will be hung on Friday the 28th.
· Would like to get art classes going again.

· Charlotte suggested contacting the YAZ Summer Art Program.
· The Visual Arts schedule is solidified through early 2015. Carol will provide an update schedule for the office and the board.

· Committee to come up with a theme for the Juried Show. Carol is planning on announcing the Juried Show the end of May.
· Carol will do a call for submissions for the Gallery in August.

· Email Announcements by Program Chairs – Nancy Goodell

· Vicki will post events on the Facebook page and board members who are on Facebook should share the posting with their friends.

· Financial Report – Luci

· Received a donation from Brad Richter of $800 due to the program change; he was paid $2000 for the event.

· Luci shared the latest net figures for Brad Richter, $209; Opera, $243; and the Gala, $5,000.  She also shared some historical data for the Gala.

· Nancy Guardabascio cautioned us, as a non-profit organization about carrying too much money in reserves. Joe explained that the balance we are carrying is not excessive if you consider our yearly budget and our ongoing expenses.  It provides insurance should we ever lose our grant funding; it would allow the organization to continue to operate and maintain the paid staff position. 

· Other

· Newsletter – Luci reported that she was in receipt of most of the articles for the newsletter. Still waiting on a couple.

· Budgets – Luci reminded the chairs that the budget deadline is the end of March.  She still needs budgets from Visual Arts & Films.

· Adjourned at noon

POTLUCK LUNCH

RETREAT
· Review of 2013 Goals /Accomplishments
· Kept things fun
· Is what we are proposing to do…a good fit for the community
· Improve Workshop Planning – Work in progress – establish a refund and cancellation policy
· Z-Arts DVDs & Library List has been completed by Charlotte and she will forward the list to the webmaster
· Visual Arts guidelines  - Completed
· Procedure Manuals – Discuss for 2014 goals
· Login and Training – Done
· Event Evaluations - Currently using evaluations for humanities; useful for grant reports; and useful for the board planning.  Recently did an online survey. Suggested using standardized 3x5 cards with 3 to 4 questions; have the form available before and after the event.  Not as intrusive.
· Regranting guidelines – Joe did give us a draft. Work in progress.
· Improve membership recruitment – Earth Day/Brad Richter/Thomas Pandolfi
· Develop a vendor layout  - Created a Task Force to deal with advertising, banners, and layout. Task force members Luci, Gail, Chip, Nancy Goodell, and Vicki
· Plan more events outside the CCC - Poetry in Rockville, and Greek Theatre at the amphitheatre. Other suggested ideas poetry reading in Grafton; blue grass outdoor music; 3-town walking tour
· Keep change transparent – Accomplished .. minutes are now on website
· Better narrative – Work in progress
· More public presence – Earth Day; T-shirts & caps for board members who attend the festival.  Logo stuff is available at Café Press; Chip will send the link to the board
· Paint the gallery stands – made the offer to Julie
· Fill board vacancies – Work in progress. Looking for Humanities co-chair and Performing Arts Chair and Co-Chair
· Update procedure book to include electronic procedures. Procedures for new board members to access the website as well as calendars, mission statement, etc. Create a procedures task force consisting of Nancy Goodell, Nancy Guardabascio, and Vicki
· It was a year of Healing
· Event Attendance / Community Involvement – Nancy Guardabascio
· Low attendance at Brad Richter
· You cannot force people to an event
· Bring people you have in mind, make an effort as a board member to bring them to an event
· The younger crowd has their own thing going on
· Hosting a dinner party prior to the event
· Do a better job with social media announcements
· We can cross-promote with Scott and Heidi – Nancy Goodell suggested keeping it in house and monitored
· Engage the departments at Dixie College and businesses to help promote events
· Can we expand our volunteer base to serve as a host for an event and help with advertising – Zion Park, LDS Church, Communication Liaisons?  Offer the volunteers an incentive to distribute flyers. 
· 50/50 Partnership – Chip Chapman
· Successful partnership is that no one feels ripped off.
· Artist Studio Tours – We have to remember the wars we have fought.
· Zion Harvest – They wanted total control of musicians; this type of event does not fit within the criteria of our grant providers.
· Strategy for community partners
· Partnerships help to make our money go further
· Branding, good will and image
· And keep your pants on 
· We can be the lead in promoting these ideas – new lighting system, PA system, staging, wireless microphones, etc.
· What are they doing, what is required, and cost
· Survey Results – Nancy Goodell
· 93 responses – sent out by email blasts from town clerks and email list.
· Advertise better; Better signage for arts & crafts fair
· Chamber of Commerce promotion
· Make a list of hotel concierges and send them our events email.
· Approval Process for Chair Events – Nancy Goodell
· If an event gets tweaked that involves community involvement or a budget change, please bring it back to the Executive Board meeting.
· 2014 Goals


· Contact Hotel Concierges – Add to our email list and supply them with event cards and flyers

· Create a Volunteer Database 
· Be more involved/proactive with FaceBook and other innovative ways to advertise:



business involvement with fliers & email




FaceBook, Twitter




develop a single canyon calendar – Nancy will work with the Town




visitors bureau, town council support




Dixie State University, High Schools




LDS Church




explore community calendar with Chamber, Visitors Bureau and 




Town Hall




personal contacts (dinner before events)




create a volunteer sub-task force




use Town newsletters 

· Getting our 2014 calendar locked into other organizations calendars (community calendar) 

· Finish the procedures manuals  

· Develop guidelines & criteria for re-granting funds 
· Explore ideas for new events and venues 
· Create a narrative or short intro to Z-Arts on website 
· Fill board vacancies and provide training for Chairs and Co-Chairs

· Create a welcome packet for new board members 
· Improve CCC staging: LED lights, wireless set-up for outdoor events with 50/50 partnerships – create a wish list for community partners 
Adjournment at 3:30 pm.

Next Board Meeting:  Monday, April 14, 2014 at 7:00 p.m. – Springdale Town Hall

Next Executive Committee Meeting:  Wednesday, March 19, 2014 at 10 am at Nancy Goodell’s home.

Vicki S. Bell


Date of Approval _May 12, 2014_______ Administrative Assistant
Vicki S. Bell
Page 2
7/16/14

